
Town of Seven Devils 

Recreation Commission 

Minutes--Regular Session 

June 18, 2012 

 

The Town of Seven Devils Recreation Commission met at Town Hall at 4:00 on June 

18, 2012.  Members present were Anne Fontaine, Lou McLean, Martha Stearns, Kay 

Lambert, and Leigh Sasse.  Tom Bookstaver was absent. 

 

The minutes from May 21, 2012 were approved. 

 

Anne Fontaine gave an update on the playground.  The basketball goal has been 

installed.  Gravel has been put down, and the area looks bigger now that it has been 

cleared.  There might be room for one large piece of equipment rather than several 

smaller ones.  This would require less mulch.  Approximately $5000.00 is left for 

playground equipment. 

 

We made several donation boxes to be used at SafetyFest to solicit donations for 

playground equipment.  These boxes will be placed at the book sale and at the 

children’s booth and games.  We also made some posters to be used at SafetyFest. 

 

We made final plans for the booths at SafetyFest.  We expect to have enough 

volunteers. 

 

The Bat Workshop led by Grandfather State Park rangers will be at Town Hall on July 

12.  The time will be determined later, and the workshop will be publicized.  We will 

serve refreshments. 

 

Submitted by: 

Martha Stearns, Secretary 


